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Welcome to 2015 
 

The  2014  Association  Annual  Conference  went  well;  the     
Illawarra Family History Group demonstrated that a Society 
can have a very successful Conference with 150 people.  
 

Several attendees commented that they had the opportunity 
to meet more people, that was certainly my experience! A 
more detailed report is provided in the following pages. 
  

The Annual General Meeting (AGM) progressed well with 
two  representative  societies / groups  from  each  of  the       
regions being determined for the Association Management 
Committee and the acceptance of the submission to host 
the 2016 Association Conference.  
 

From  the  regional  representative  societies  /  groups,          
individual  delegates  were  elected  into  the  various    
Management Committee positions. Details of the Regional 
representative societies on the Management Committee, 
the  elected  Executive  Positions  and  the  endorsed  Host 
Society for the Association Annual conference in 2016 are 
provided on page two of this newsletter. 
 

For those Societies / Groups that were unable to attend the 
2014 Annual Conference their Delegate package has been  
posted.  The  Delegate  package  included  an  information 
package with an overview of a number Member Societies 
that forwarded a brief profile of their Group for sharing with 
other Members. This opportunity will again be provided in 
the  lead  up  to  the  September  2015  Association  Annual 
Conference in Port Macquarie. 

 

 

 
 President: Gail Hanger                 Secretary: John Hely                Treasurer: Clive Smith  

NSW & ACT Association ofNSW & ACT Association of  

Family History Societies Inc.Family History Societies Inc.  
Website: www.nswactfhs.org 

Email address:  nswact@gmail.com 
All correspondence to 

The Secretary, NSW & ACT Association of Family History Societies Inc 

P.O. Box 212, JANNALI NSW 2226 
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MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 2014-2015 
 

The Association would like to welcome new member societies to the management 
committee and thanks the continuing member societies. 

 

Metropolitan  Region 

 Botany Bay Family History Society Inc. (John Hely) and 

 Picton District Historical and Family History Society Inc. (Gail Hanger) 

Central Region 

 Central Coast Family History Society Inc. (Kay Radford) and  

 Wyong Family History Group Inc. (Kerrie Metcalf) 

Northern Region 

 Inverell District Family History Group Inc. (Ann Plumb) and 

 Port Macquarie and District Family History Society Inc. (Clive Smith) 

Southern Region 

 Bega Valley Genealogy Society Inc. (Suzanne Voytas) and 

 Heraldry and Genealogy Society of Canberra Inc. (Nick Reddan) 
 

EXECUTIVE POSITIONS 
 

PRESIDENT : 

 Gail Hanger (Picton District Historical 

 and Family History Society Inc.)  
 

VICE PRESIDENT : 

 Suzanne Voytas (Bega Valley  

 Genealogy Society Inc.) 
 

SECRETARY : 

 John Hely (Botany Bay Family History 

 Society Inc.) 
 

TREASURER and PUBLIC OFFICER: 

 Clive Smith (Port Macquarie and District Family History Society Inc.) 
 

Host for the 2016 Annual Association Family History Conference:  

 Camden Area Family History Society Inc. 
 

NEXT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

This will take place on the Sunday 8 February 2015. 

Items for the Agenda to reach the Secretary two weeks before the meeting. 



 

 

NSW & ACT Association of Family History Societies Inc.  Page 3 

The Illawarra Family History Group (IFHG) hosted the 2014 Conference which was held at the 
Fraternity Club Fairy Meadow. The theme of the Conference was: 

 Illawarra Remembers 1914-2014.  

 

The Friday was allocated to the Family History Fair, free and 
open to the public. 41 exhibitors occupied 55 tables represent-
ing family history societies, commercial firms, transcription 
agents  and  government  departments  such  as  NSW  State 
Records. A program of free talks was provided during the day.  
 

Following the talks program, the annual Association forum was 
held. The topic was Using Technology in Family History. 
 

On  Friday  evening,  an  informal  Meet  and  Greet  was  held, 
attended by 136 people who enjoyed the opportunity to meet 

and mix to a compilation of music from original World War I era recordings in line with the theme. 
 

The Saturday the Conference was opened with a Welcome to Country by Richard Davis and a 
Welcome  to  Wollongong  by  acting  Lord  Mayor  Chris  Connor.  Gail  Hanger,  President  of 
the Association, gave a formal welcome to the Conference. 
 

The  Vincent  John  Crowe  memorial  address  was  given  by  Dr  Perry  McIntyre  who  spoke 
on Memory, Remembering and Commemoration linking the conference theme with other forms 
of  remembrance  such  as  the  National  Memorial  to  the  Great  Irish  Famine  in  Sydney. 
This memorial commemorates the Irish orphan girls sent to Australia in 1847-1850 and the sup-
port to modern day refugees in their name.  
 

As  this  was  the  30
th
  annual Conference  as  well  as  the 

30
th
  anniversary  of  the  founding  of  the  Illawarra  Family 

History Group, a 30
th
 anniversary cake had been ordered. 

This was cut by Gail Hanger from the Association and Terry 
Bugg representing the Illawarra Family History Group before 
being cut up and enjoyed by everyone at morning tea.  
 

After morning tea, Terry Bugg and Marisa O’Connor, Local 
Studies  Librarian  at  Wollongong  City  Council  library     
presented the Illawarra Remembers 1914-1918 project.  
 

The Conference Dinner was attended by 136 people who enjoyed a three course meal and were 
entertained by the young violinists. Details of Awards are provided in this Newsletter. 
 

For the Sunday this was certainly a day when we had misty eyes!  
 

The first session was presented by Dr Jen Roberts from the University of Wollongong with her 
paper Hard Labour: Fathers and Wartime Bereavement. Followed by Lambis Englezos on The 
Undiscovered Burial Site of Fromelles. The final speaker was local historian Carol Herben, OAM, 
who has completed extensive research into the Waterfall TB Sanatorium and Cemetery whose 
occupants included many World War I veterans.  
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2014 AWARDS: 
 

2014 DOROTHY FELLOWES WEBSITE AWARD WINNERS 
 

For Category 1: a website designed and administered by a society member -  
Congratulations to 

Port Macquarie and District Family History Society Inc. 

Visit: www.rootsweb.ancestry.com/~nswpmfhs/ 
 

For Category 2: a website designed by a professional designer and administered 
by a society member -  

Central Coast Family History Society Inc. 

Visit: www.centralcoastfhs.org.au/ 

Both awards were presented by Dorothy Fellowes at the 2014 Annual Conference 
held September in Wollongong. 
 

2014 CYNTHIA FOLEY ENCOURAGEMENT AWARD WINNER 
 

Congratulations to 

Bega Valley Genealogy Society Inc. 
 

Information about the group can be viewed on their website at 
http://www.wj.com.au/ 
 

The Cynthia Foley Award is chosen by Cynthia Foley from a list of non-member  
societies. The prize is a 12 month membership to the Association and is designed 
to encourage the new membership to see the benefits of being a member and  
continuing their membership. 
 

2014 NICK VINE HALL  AWARD WINNERS 

The  Australian  Federation  of  Family  History  Organisations  (AFFHO)  has     
introduced this award to promote family history journals, newsletters, and also to 
honour the memory of Nick Vine Hall, AM, who did so much to retain the census in 
Australia and to bring genealogy to the forefront through his radio broadcasts. 
 
Association Members have been successful participants in this Award. For the 
2014 Award winners for Category A (for societies with less than 500 members) the 
following Member Societies are to be congratulated: 
 
1st  ‘Footsteps’  Port Macquarie and Districts Family History Society 
2nd  ‘The Crossing Place’ Casino and District Family History Society 



 

 

 
 

 

2014 - 2015 Management Committee Actions 
 

The NSW ACT Association Management Committee meets on four occasions each 
year. One meeting is held at the Annual Conference and the other three are usually 
held in November, February and May. The Committee reviews procedures and 
guidelines, correspondence and considers issues raised by Member Societies and 
their  members.  Issues  that  have  a  significant  impact  on  Societies  and  their 
members are assessed by the Committee and submissions are progressed. In 
2014   two   particular   issue   were   pursed   by   the   Committee   on   behalf   of  
Member Societies, these involved: 

¶ Changes to the State Library, with the reduction in access to publications, with 
increasing technological processes and the reduction in their experienced staff 

¶ Changes  to  the  Register  of  Births  Deaths  and  Marriages  in  the  access  to 
the historical information 

Committee  members  are  also  active  in  representing  the  Association  and  their 
members on other State and Federal Associations Committees and Organisations, 
providing information reports and raising issues. 
 

A key focus of the Management Committee is to develop strategies to support and 
promote Member Family History Societies and Groups.  
 

The Committee needs you to forward your societies special 
events (email: nswact@gmail.com ) for 2015 for inclusion 
on the Association Website to assist in promoting your 
event to other members and the wider community. 
 

Help  us  to  help  you,  tell  us  about  your  projects,  new 
publications  and  provide  your  contact  details  for  others 
interested in you activities. 
  

Some of the recent ideas supported by the Management 
Committee to progress and pursue include: 

¶ Encourage societies to use the Association website to promote their group 
¶ Facilitate the holding of forums to provide and support the exchange and sharing 

of their experience of Society successes and challenges 
¶ Inform Member Societies of Award opportunities to demonstrate their Society 

achievements 
¶ Undertake surveys of Member Societies, inviting ideas on how the Association 

can be of increased value to Members 
¶ Promote Member Societies at Conferences, Forums and other opportunities 
¶ Consider  options  to  enhance  the  value  and  effectiveness  of  exchanging  

information and publications between groups 
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Award Opportunities in 2015  
 

N i c k  V i n e  H a l l  Aw a r d  2 0 1 5  
The Nick Vine Hall Award will be judged and the 

award announced in National Family History 
Week launch 2015. 

The Official Entry Form is available from the AFFHO website (submissions will be accepted be-
tween 1 January and 31 March 2015). 

The Nick Vine Hall Award will be judged and the Award announced in the National Family Histo-
ry Week - August 2015. The NSW ACT Association supports AFFHO in this award in the provi-

sion of a prize being the payment of a registration to the 2015 Association Annual Conference to 
be held in Port Macquarie. 

 

 

Postal address;  AFFHO, NICK VINE HALL AWARD 
c/-Margaret Hickey C/- WAGS U6/48 May Street BAYSWATER  6053 WESTERN AUSTRALIA 

 

D o r o t h y  F e l l o w e s  W e b s i t e  Aw a r d  2 0 1 5  
Member Societies are invited to forward entries for the Dorothy Fellowes Website Award to the 

NSW ACT Association Secretary by Friday 8 May 2015. for the following Categories: 
A. Best website designed and administered by a society member 

B. Best website designed by a professional designer and administered by a society member 
Note: For Societies that have previously entered there must be changes to the website before it 
is entered again. In addition after winning an Award, a further entry can be made for two years. 

  

C y n t h i a  F o l e y  E n c o u r a g e m e n t  Aw a r d  2 0 1 5  
The current criteria for the Cynthia Foley Encouragement Award involves the following: 

Cynthia Foley will be given a list of non-member societies and she will decide from the list the 
society for whom she would like to pay the first 12 months membership for the Association. The 

society will need to fill our a New Membership form and accept the payment for membership. It is 
anticipated that following this initial encouragement the society will benefit from belonging to the 

Association and will continue their membership for years to come. 
Member Societies are welcome to advise of other societies they consider would be appropriate 
to be added to the list to be assessed for this Encouragement Award.  Suggestions to be for-

warded to the Association Secretary by Friday 12 June 2015. 
 
 

L i l i a n  Wa t s o n  F a m i l y  H i s t o r y  Aw a r d  2 0 1 5  
The Tasmanian Family History Society has invited submissions for the Lilian Watson Family His-
tory Award for a Book however produced or published on paper, dealing with family or biograph-

ical history and having significant Tasmanian content.  
The  aim  of  this  Award  is  to  encourage  family  historians  to  present  the  results  of  their 

research for others to read and enjoy.   This award was established in 1983 and first awarded in 
1984.   In 1996 it was  renamed  the  Lilian  Watson  Family  History  Award  to  honour  the  

memory  and  contributions to genealogy and family history,  Lilian  was  the  Foundation  Chair-
person  of  the  Society  in  1980  and the first Fellow of the Society. Lilian died in March 1996. 

Entries close 1 December 2015.  
For further information and entry forms are available from 

TFHS Inc. Branch Libraries www.tasfh.org 
Or The Secretary PO Box 326, ROSNY PARK, TASMANIA 7018 

Email: secretary@tasfhs.org 
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NSW & ACT Association of Family History Socie-

ties 
  

2015 Association Annu- al  
Family History Confer- ence  

- Port Macquarie 
 
 
 

 

 

The 31st Annual Conference of the NSW & ACT Association of Family History 
Societies will be held at Port Macquarie on 11-13 September 2015. 

 
The Association encourages all Members to join the Port Macquarie and Districts 

Family History Society for a Fair on Friday 11th September and two days of 
      Annual Conference on Saturday 12th and Sunday 13th September. 

 

 Venues for the 
Conference - 

Panthers for the 
Fair & Conference 
presentations and 

Ridges for the 
meet and greet and 
Conference dinner. 

 

Important Dates 
  

 1 March  Early Bird Registration Opens: Sunday 1st March 2015 
 3 July  Early Bird Registration Closes: Friday 3rd July 2015 
   28 August  Registration Closes: Friday 28th August 2015 or earlier if  
    limits are reached. 
 
To contact Port Macquarie & Districts Family History Society 
 

  Mail:  Secretary Conference 2015              
    PO Box 1359 
    Port Macquarie NSW 2444 
 

  Email: conference.pmdfhs@gmail.com 
 

    Conference Co-ordinator: 
  Phone: Mrs Jennifer Mullin 0447 445 355 
 

Journey of Discovery 



 

 

1 4 t h  A F F H O  C o n g r e s s  o n  G e n e a l o g y  a n d   
H e r a l d r y  

26-30 March 2015 for further information visit the website 

 
The Congress 2015 is fast approaching, and for those that haven’t already registered, now is a 
great time to do so. There is still plenty of time to organise accommodation so as to enjoy a great 
stay in Canberra. 
 

The website contains all the information about the program, speakers and social events, there is 
also information about Canberra itself and accommodation deals. 
 

Come  to  Canberra  for  Congress 2015. A  great  opportunity  for  new  and  experienced family 
historians to hear many of the world’s best speakers on family history, genealogy and heraldry. 
HAGSOC and AFFHO invite you to attend. 
 

Over 400 participants, researchers of all levels of experience, from complete novice to seasoned 
veterans will descend on the Capital. Congress 2015 will provide the opportunity to choose from  
nearly 80 presentations meet the speakers at the speakers corner, visit dozens of exhibitors and 
vendors and network with other family historians who share your interests and enthusiasm. 
 

Congress 2015 promises to be a great event.  

Register now to guarantee your place. 
 

Important Dates 
 

26 March 2015             FIRST DAY OF CONGRESS – Registration and Welcome Function 
26-30 March 2015        Congress 2015 
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If you have any articles for the newsletter which you feel may be of interest 
please send them in.  These include things like grants received, publications 
being released and events for all societies, etc. 

John Hely (editor) nswact@gmail.com   

http://www.congress2015.org.au/
http://www.congress2015.org.au/about-us/hagsoc/
http://www.congress2015.org.au/about-us/affho/
http://www.congress2015.org.au/

